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February 11, 2008

The Honorable Harry Reid        The Honorable Mitch McConnell
Majority Leader                        Republican Leader
S-221 Capitol Building              S-230 Capitol Building
Washington, D.C. 20510          Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Majority Leader Reid and Minority Leader McConnell:

Thank you for your leadership in recognizing that access to affordable medicine is critical to stemming the rise of health care costs in America. We are writing to express specific concern with efforts to change an important provision of S. 1145, the Patent Reform Act of2007, as it relates to access to generic drugs. The undersigned are consumer groups, generic drug manufacturers, insurers and others committed to improving consumer access to high quality generic drugs and restoring a vigorous, competitive prescription drug market.

Prescription drug costs are a significant contributor to the overall rise in health care costs. Growing consumer demand, direct advertising of pharmaceuticals to consumers, and a lack of competition in the pharmaceutical marketplace are creating an environment of large annual increases in prescription drug costs.

One answer to address the skyrocketing cost of prescription drugs is to increase competition in the marketplace and consumer access to more affordable generic drugs. Data shows consumers experience cost savings of up to 75 percent when a generic alternative comes to market.

While there is much Congress can do to reduce barriers to generic drugs, the first principle should be to do no harm. As Congress seeks to bring reform to the patent system, we hope that lawmakers will work to preserve the integrity of some of the existing components -- in particular, one of the most basic of defenses against gaming the system, the inequitable conduct doctrine.

The inequitable conduct defense allows patent challengers to expose intentional misrepresentations and omissions of material information to the U.S. Patent and Trademark Office during the patent application process. In the context of pharmaceuticals, the defense enables a fair and timely resolution to litigation and a competitive marketplace, not to mention the removal of improperly obtained patents from our system. Without this defense, which Chairman Leahy and a majority of the Judiciary Committee rightly preserved in the current version of the legislation, our patent system could become more vulnerable, patent quality could decrease, and affordable generics could be kept off the market unnecessarily thereby depriving consumers and taxpayers of these important medicines.

We support legislation to eliminate legal barriers to timely access to affordable, equally effective generic drugs. During the Senate Judiciary Committee markup, there was an amendment offered to weaken, and effectively remove, the defense of the inequitable conduct and it was voted down. We are concerned that proposals that undermine the defense could significantly delay access to affordable medicines. Chairman Leahy has committed to maintain the language as it is without further changes, and we urge your support for this position, which is critical to a competitive pharmaceutical marketplace.

We look forward to continuing to work with you on this and other important issues regarding affordable health care.

Sincerely,

Apotex Corporation Aetna Barr Pharmaceuticals Generic Pharmaceutical Association (GPhA) Hospira, Inc. Mylan Pharmaceuticals National Association of Chain Drug Stores (NACDS) Pharmaceutical Care Management Association (PCMA) Ranbaxy Pharmaceuticals Teva Pharmaceuticals Watson Pharmaceuticals
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February 8, 2008

The Honorable Patrick Leahy
Chairman, Senate Judiciary Committee
433 Senate Russell Office Building

The Honorable Arlen Specter
Ranking Member, Senate Judiciary Committee
711 Senate Hart Office Building

Dear Senators:
The undersigned consumer organizations strongly support improving access to
affordable, effective generic medications as a means of improving our nation’s health
outcomes and curbing spiraling health care costs. As such, we urge that S. 1145, the
Patent Reform Act of 2007, eliminate legal barriers to timely access to affordable, high
quality generic drugs, and that proposed changes to the bill regarding inequitable conduct
that would weaken generic access be rejected.

The Congressional Budget Office estimates that generic drug use results in savings for
consumers of $10 billion per year, with generics viewed as one means of reducing
skyrocketing health costs for individuals, employers and government programs like
Medicare and Medicaid.

When a safe, equivalent generic drug enters the market, prices can soon fall by 75 to 80
percent or more, dramatically helping those consumers who have trouble paying for their
medications. These savings are vital at a time when health-care costs rank as a top
consumer concern in the United States.

We thank you for your leadership in recognizing the important role generics play in
improving our nation’s health, and we look forward to working with you on this
important public health and safety effort.

Sincerely,

Consumers Union
Consumer Federation of America
U.S. Public Interest Research Group
